
Update | Renovations at Jack James High School 
 

May 15, 2024 

 

Dear Jack James High School Students, Parents/Guardians and Staff, 

 
We are writing to provide an update on the renovations occurring at Jack James 
High School to welcome the Louise Dean Centre to the building. 

 
Due to unforeseen circumstances, the construction is currently about two months 
behind schedule. This will mean construction will continue in the building as we 
start the 2024-25 school year and Louise Dean students will not move into the 
school until later in the fall once the renovations are complete. We will determine 
the exact timing of the move in September, once we have a better idea of when 
things will be ready. 

 
We know this news is disappointing; please know crews will be working hard to 
complete the new spaces as quickly as possible. 

 
Thank you for your on-going support through this school year as we complete this 
work to support enhanced access for both Jack James and Louise Dean students. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Darrin Moddy                                                  Prem Randhawa 
Principal, Jack James High School                Education Director, Area 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


